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A Happy New Year!! 
by Rimban Katsuya Kusunoki 

Time flies so fast. The year of 2017 ends and we 

welcome the New Year. I still think that I just arrived 

in Seattle, but I have already been here for nine 

months.  It reminds me that it is important to cherish 

each moment. The year of 2017 was the big turning 

point in my life because I was reassigned to Seattle 

Betsuin from Buddhist Church of Lodi. In 2018, I 

would like to root myself firmly here at the Seattle 

Betsuin and work on propagating the Jodo Shinshu 

teaching. 

I always make my New Yearôs resolutions. I would 

like to introduce my 2018 New Yearôs resolutions to 

begin my second year in Seattle. 

1. Remember the Betsuinôs membersô                  

  names and faces. 

2. Keep the Betsuin clean and organized. 

3. Launch a study class 

4. Do exercise three days a week 

5. Go to a caf® once a month 

I am going to track how well I achieve these resolu-

tions on our monthly newsletter. On this occasion, 

please think about your New Yearôs resolution. 

By the way, how many times are you planning to at-

tend our service in 2018? Our 8th Gomonshu, 

Rennyo Shonin, said, 

ñListen to the Buddha Dharma by 

making time in your secular life. It is 

wrong to assume that you can listen 

to the Dharma when you have time. 

There is no tomorrow in the Buddha 

Dharma.ò 

Thinking of our daily life, school kids are busy with 

their studies, sports activities, and various kinds of 

lessons. Adults are busy with their job, family busi-

ness and leisure activities. People have no time to 

listen to the Buddha Dharma, or as one person said, 

ñI am still too young to listen to the Buddha Dharma.ò 

People set aside the Buddha Dharma because of 

their age, studies, sports activities, job, leisure activi-

ties, and more. They seem to feel that there is no 

benefit for them and their life to listen to the Buddha 

Dharma. They would not think to set aside their 

sports activities and leisure activities to listen to the 

Buddha dharma unless they feel that Buddhism 

gives their life peace, tranquility and joy. 

Nowadays, people, including me, have become too 

busy and hurried to seriously reflect upon our life. 

Therefore, we say that there is no time to listen to 

the Buddha Dharma. Buddhism is not only for Bud-

dhist monks, retired people, and people who are in-

terested in India, Tibet, and Japan. Buddhism is for 

all of us who are living here now. We all are living 

different lives. No one else can live our life. We can 

only reflect upon our own life. If we really understand 

that we have a responsibility for our life, we have to 

seriously think about how to live here and now. Bud-

dha Dharma teaches us to pay attention to our lives 

just as they are in this moment. Therefore, Rennyo 

Shonin said that there is no tomorrow in the Buddha 

Dharma. Do not wait until tomorrow; please start lis-

tening to the Buddha Dharma right now.           

          ### 
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The Seattle Betsuin Gratefully Acknowledges the 
Following Donations November - December  2017 

Funeral / Memorial / Nokotsudo: Given by: 

 Mary S. Shigaya ï Funeral Service $ 1,000.00 Estate of Mary S. Shigaya 

 Yoshie Hiroo - 49
th
 Day Memorial $ 300.00 Estate of Yoshie Hiroo 

 Nokotsudo  $ 300.00 Frances Shintaku 

 Florence Tsuchida ï 3
rd
 Year Memorial $ 300.00 Estate of Florence Tsuchida 

 Hiroko Hasegawa ï In Memory of $ 100.00 Kathy Hasegawa 

 Yoshiko Kihara ï In Memory of $ 100.00 Alice & Shuzo Takeuchi 

 Spencer Teranishi, Jr. ï 7
th
 Year Memorial $ 70.00 Asako Teranishi 

In Memory of: Given by: 

 Sumie Akizuki Aiko Fujii  

 Marion Dumont Rev. Hiroshi & Misaye Abiko; Genie Aoyagi; Shirley Baskin; Bob & Jenny Higaki; Ruby 
Inouye; Aiko Joo; Sharyl Kamihara; Lois King; Kimi Kitasoe; Lori Kosakura; Rev. Dean & 
Linda Koyama; Violet Makishima; Terrie Masuda; Craig & Dana Nakashima; Tsukasa & 
Keiko Namekata; Dani & Cheryl Ohashi; Naomi Rickett; Dick & Agnes Sasaki; Rev. Den-
nis J. & Jane Shinseki; Jeanne Tsujimoto; Esther Ura; Naomi Wood; Brian Yamakoshi; 
Carole Yamakoshi; Lois Yamakoshi; Carol & Doris Yanari; Etsu Yano  

 Minoru Fujii Fusae Yokoyama 

 Yoshie Hiroo Kenneth & Pam Horn; Ritsuko Kawahara; Anna Kurata; Fusae Yokoyama 

 George Kodama Joice Masuda; Helen Saito; Shuzo & Alice Takeuchi;  Patricia Terai 

 Kunio ñTomò Ohtani Donald & Karen Akira; Miyoko Tazuma 

 Mary S. Shigaya Donald & Karen Akira; Janet Baba; Mae Deguchi; Joy Fujihira; Sue Fujino; Joseph & 
Margaret Gotchy; Peggy Hanada; Miyuki Hanada; Reiko Hara; Michiko Hirata; Noboru & 
Hatsuye Kawada; Takako Kogita; Hiroko Janet Kosai; June Kosai; Daisy Toyoko Ku-
ramoto (Estate of); Yoshio & Judith Nakamura; Craig & Joan Nakano; Barry& Marlene 
Okada; Nobuko Otsuji; Sunako Oye; Pauline Sakuma; Roy & Kazumi Shimizu; Sato & 
Darlene Shimizu; Marty & Gwynn Sugihara; Masao & Frances Tamekuni;  Peggy 
Tanemura; Theodore & Akico Taniguchi; Miyoko Tazuma; Machiko Wada 

General Donations:    Given By: 

 General Donations to: SBBWA; Jr. YBA;  

  Camp Fire; Dharma School  Frances Shintaku  

 Fred Meyer Community Rewards Pgm Kroger, Inc. 

 Appreciation for Use of Facilities Vincent & Doris Visaya 

 Appreciation for Use of Facilities Miyoko Tazuma 

 Costco Employee United Way Campaign Tami Arinobu 

 General Donation  Yaeko Ito  

 Appreciation for Onenju Repair Dean OôShields 

 Appreciation for Rev. Katsuya Kusunokiôs Gary & Sandy Hamatani 

 Visitation to Martha Taniguchi 

Donation by Greenbaum Furniture for Yoshio & Judith Nakamura 

          Purchase of recliner              ### 
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ON BEHALF OF THE MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEEé 

We would like to ñthankò the following regular members, for contributing their minimum annual Sustaining 
Membership dues (the basic dues toward the Temple maintenance/operations).  These are the most recent 
paid members for the fiscal year of 2018. 

Don Castro, Gary and Sandee Hamatani, Reiko Hara, Norigiku Horikawa, Michele Kªmmerer,        
Zachary Semke & Ann Ishimaru, Frances Shintaku 

²ŜϥŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ΨǿŜƭŎƻƳŜΩ aƛŎƘŜƭŜ YŅƳƳŜǊŜǊ ŀǎ ŀ ƴŜǿ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ {ŀƴƎƘŀΦ 

    (compiled by HL, PS, JN, & SO)                                                               
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.ƻƻƪ {ǘǳŘȅ DǊƻǳǇ On Saturday, January 13, 2018,  the Book Study Group will 

continue our discussion of the Larger Sutra.  We will be working from the translation by Hisao 

Inagaki.  We will be reading from page 290 to the end of the sutra.  If you are looking for addi-

tional reading, please continue on with the introductory part of this book up to page 57.  The 

meeting will take place in the Memorial Hall from 9:30-11:30am.   

  

There will be a brown bag lunch afterwards.  There is no cost to attend.  Questions: contact Leonora Clarke 

 

Wednesday Morning Service 10:00AM-10:30AM  

Service includes sutra chanting and readings from the Gobunsho on most Wednesdays in the    
hondo.   Please check the Betsuin newsletter or website at SeattleBesuin.com  or call the office at 

(206) 329-0800 to confirm the  morning service dates.                        - JN 

Scout Troop 252 News On December 17, Troop 252 held the Court of Honor with 

Oscar as the MC. The troop then held elections to replace leadership positions for the upcoming year. The 
new Senior Patrol Leader is Brent. The troop also decided to make a few changes to the way the troop is run 
for the upcoming year. The patrol leaders will now have a bigger role in leading the meetings. The troop also 
plans to give a bigger role to the troop guide by having him be a leader for the new scouts joining in April. 
Meetings will be resumed on January 14, 2018. - KB 

  Meditation at Seattle Betsuin: Before Sunday Morning Service -            
9:00am - 9:40am In Memorial Hall Chapel  
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Seattle Betsuin Buddhist 
Womenôs Association     

submitted by Machiko Wada   
Happy New Year! We wish you a happy and healthy 
2018. Thank you for your support for 2017 and looking 
forward to working with you in 2018. 

Our board members are delivering small gift and visit-
ing members who are presently at care facilities. 
Thank you social service committee for leading and 
organizing the year-end visits.  

Activity committee is always planning new crafts and 
other classes, if you like to join the fun, contact Janet 
Baba. Her contact number is in your BWA directory.  
January 17 from 9:30 ï noon cooking class led by 
Mrs. Kawahara and a "How to Make a Scrubbie" on 
January 31 from 9:30 ï Noon.   

NW convention is coming up in February 16-18, 2018 
in Spokane. You can register online until January 10. 
If you need help registering, please contact Janie 
Okawa or Karen Morikubo. BWA subsidies will be 
available for any member, please contact Janie or Ka-
ren. Please sign up to ride the bus in the lobby.  Be 
sure to make your hotel reservations soon.   

Some SBBWA Members attended the "We Can Bank 
the Bomb" celebration of the International Campaign 
to Abolish Nuclear Weapons, and their win of the No-
bel Peace Prize.  Sensei Kusunoki and Ritsuko Kawa-
hara were recognized at this event.   

BWA officers for 2018/2019 Election of the officers 
were held on December 10:                                        

Co-chair:  Nina Tomita-Kato & Machiko Wada 

VP:  Janie Okawa (E) & Kanako Kashima (J)    

Rec. Secretary:  Leanne Nishi-Wong 

Cor. Secretary:  Sanaye Nagai 

Treasurer: Karen Morikubo (E) & Lauren Asaba (J) 

Auditors:   Tina Ko & Gail Suzaka 

 

Donation for November, gratefully appreciated: 

Yvette Terada: In appreciation of Women's Confer-
ence 

Anne Moriyasu:  Recognition of Mariko Mano's 100th 
Birthday 

Sandee & Gary Hamatani:  In appreciation of SBBWA 
representatives' visit with Martha Taniguchi 

  

Memorial service donations Terie Akada, Colleen 
and Irene Akada, Bev Akada, Irene Akada, Karen Aki-
ra, George Aoyama, Yuki Arinobu, Lauren Asaba , 
Marian Asaba , Carol Asahara, Patricia Bobrow , Judy 
Ching, Jean Deguchi , Mae Deguchi , Kenny and Yo-
shie Dodobara , Sue Fujino , Florence Fujita, Florence 
Fujita, Toshiko Fukeda , Michael Fukuma, Kazumi Go-
sho , Helen Gota, Margaret Gotchy , Yoko Hama-
naka , Miyuki Hanada , Peggy Hanada , Reiko Hara , 
Setsuko Harada, Kathy Hasegawa , Janet Hata, Kikue 
Muramoto, Tsugi Akada, Shina Muramoto, Suna Shi-
rasago, Mary Hikida , Michi Hirata, Crystal Honmyo-
Yoshimi , Susan Hori, Jamie Huh , Grace Ichikawa , 
Victor Ikeda, Lynnette Ikuta, Iwako Iseri , Yaeko Ito , 
Shizue Kaku, Kanako Kashima , Mary Katayama , 
Ritsuko Kawahara , Masako Kawamoto , Hannah Ki-
shi , Kyoko Koda, Taka Kogita, Yoshie Kosai, Masako 
Kubo, Masako Kubo , Julie Kubota, Carolyn Kunihiro , 
Wayne Kuramoto , Kinue Kuwahara , Irene Mano, 
Mariko Mano, Patti Mastrude, Julie Mayeda , Gerald 
Minato, Marilyn Minato, Linda Miyata, Sheri Mizumori , 
Yoneko Mochizuki , Karen Morikubo , Anne Moriyasu, 
Trisha Morton, Trisha Morton, Martha Murakami, Sun-
nie Nagai , Kemi Nakabayashi, Yoshie Nakagawa and 
Richard Yamamoto , Judith Nakamura , Kiyoko 
Nakanishi , Joan Nakano , Junko Nakano , Kazuko 
Nakao, Joy Nakata, Charlene Nakayama , Ethel 
Nayematsu, Frances Nishimoto, Leanne Nishi-Wong 
and Marissa Wong , Mabel Nishizaki , Joe Ohashi, 
Michiye Ohtani , Janie Okawa , Sono Sakaguchi, Car-
olyn Sakai, Family of Mineko Sakamoto, Lillian Sako, 
Pauline Sakuma, Tazue Kiyono Sasaki, Reiko Sato, 
Robert Seko, Susanna Seno, Ken Shigaya, Teruko 
Shigaya , Etsu Shimbo , Kazumi Shimizu , Franklin 

Shinoda , Fran Shintaku , Sally Shoji, Terry Suzaka, 
Anna Tahara , Kiyo Takashima, Kiyo Takashima , 
Carolyn Takei, Naomi Takemura , Sonoe Taketa, 
Sachiko Tanagi, Rikuko Tanaka , Peggy Tanemu-
raHana, Ted and Akico Taniguchi, Emiko Taniguchi, 
Fumie Taniguchi , Miyoko Tazuma , Kayoko Terada, 
Suzuko Terada, Mayumi Terada , Margaret Teramo-
to , Shokichi Tokita , Dolly Tokunaga, Kay Tokunaga, 
Nina Tomita-Kato, Michiko Toyoshima , Reiko Tsubo-
ta, Mary Jane Tsukamoto , Masako Uchida , Machiko 
Wada , Betty Williamson, Shizue Yahata , Susie Ya-
mane , Fujie Yamasaki, Sumie Yokota , Fuyo Yo-
shida , Mary Yoshifuji , Tomiko Zumoto , Tina Zumoto-
Ko. 
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Tetsuden Kashima receives Order of 
the Rising Sun, Gold Rays with Rosette  
On November 3, 2017 the Government of Japan announced that Dr. Tetsu-
den Kashima, Professor Emeritus at the University of Washington, was 
awarded the Order of the Rising Sun, Gold Rays with Rosette, in recognition 
of his contributions to furthering the understanding of Japanese American so-
ciology and history and to the advancement of Japanese and Japanese 
Americans in the United States.  Dr. Kashima, a long-time member of the Bet-
suin, has been recognized internationally and nationally as a pioneer in Asian 
American Studies.  His scholarly work on Japanese American incarceration 
during WWII, Buddhism in America, and the Japanese immigrant experience 

has contributed significantly to the understanding of Asian American history. His published works 
include Buddhism in America: The Social Organization of an Ethnic Religious Institution and 
Judgment Without Trial: Japanese American Imprisonment During World War II. 
 
In addition to his academic achievements, Dr. Kashima has made major contributions to the local 
Japanese and Japanese American communities. In 1997 he established the annual Day of Remem-
brance at the University of Washington to reflect upon the signing of Executive Order 9066 during 
WWII that sent law abiding people of Japanese ancestry into American incarceration camps. He 
played a crucial role in organizing the Long Journey Home event in 2008, during which honorary 
degrees were bestowed upon 449 Japanese American former UW students who were unable to 
complete their studies as a result of their incarceration, and the 2014 celebration at the UW to com-
memorate the centennial of Japan gifting cherry blossom trees to the United States as a symbol of 
friendship.   
 
Through his many years of service to academia and the Japanese American community, Dr. 
Kashima has brought much-needed attention to, and recognition of, important events and individuals 
in American history, and made an invaluable and lasting impact on US-Japan relations. 
                submitted  by Alan Hoshino 
 

On Behalf of BCAôs Center for Buddhist Education 
and Seattle Betsuin, ñthank youò to the following 
donors for supporting the 2017 Rainbow 
of Infinite Light Seminar   

($100) donors:  Buddhist Church of San Francisco Buddhist Womenôs Association 
($250), Elaine Donlin, Joe Gotchy, Danielle Grigsby, Alan Hoshino, Gail Kaminishi, 
Michele Kammerer, Janet Knutzen, Ayano Kusunoki, Katsuya Kusunoki, Yuiya Kusuno-
ki, Rosalie May, Tyler Moriguchi, Leanne Nishi Wong, Dean OôShields, Zack Semke, 
Erin Taylor, Yvette Terada, Susanne Umeda, Josephine Watanabe, Marissa Wong, 
Yoko Yanari; also, thank you, Matt May for the Rainbow nenju.  

Others:  Joe & Margaret Gotchy (printing services) , Miyo Kaneta, Lisa Kumasaka, 
Lynn Miyauchi, Charlene Nakayama, Kyle Norris, Shirley Shimada, Akiko Yabuki 

http://seattlebetsuin.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/08/lgbtq-poster-background-cropped-and-smaller.png
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 Dharma School Encourages You to Attend NW 
Buddhist Convention February 16 - 18, 2018 

A delicious Bodhi day potluck was chaired by Dharma School parents.  We would like to express our grati-
tude to all who made contributions to this event. 

Please attend the 71
st
 NW Buddhist Convention on February 16-18, 2018 

at the Hotel RL Spokane at the Park  

The keynote speaker will be Rev. Henry Adams  

There will be a subsidy for Dharma School students who attend 

 Classroom Reports 

PreK/Kindergarten Class  The Pre-K/K class learned about the elements which make up the naijin shrine 
and worked on a coloring book illustrating these elements.  To celebrate Bodhi Day, the children learned 
about the life of Buddha and how he attained Enlightenment while sitting under the Bodhi tree.  They made 
door hangers illustrating the Buddha sitting under a tree that they glued Bodhi leaves to.  The class learned 
about the different foods prepared for Japanese New Year and the significance of each.  They made sushi 
from cereal bars, fish shape candy and fruit strips.  The Pre-K/K teachers thank our students and parents for 
supporting our Dharma School in 2017 and we look forward to sharing the Dharma in 2018. 

 
1st/2nd Grade The students expressed their gratitude to the Middle School classô generosity in putting on the 
Halloween party by writing cards and giving them a basket of treats.  Then for Bodhi Day we read about the 
life of Siddhartha including his Enlightenment.   The class colored a Bodhi leaf with him seated on it.  We 
laminated it and added a string so they could hang it up.  We read the book ñSanta Mouseò about a mouse 
who lives alone and saves a piece of cheese all year then decides to give it to Santa.  We discussed how 
this illustrated the Dana Paramita of selfless giving. Santa takes the mouse with him to help with his deliver-
ies.  We made a felt mouse with a candy cane tail to remind us of the Dana of the mouse in the story. 

               Submitted by Joyce Tsuji 
 

2018 FAMILY MEMORIAL SERVICE SCHEDULE 

In the Jodo Shinshu tradition, family memorial services are held on designated anniversaries to express grati-
tude and recall cherished memories of our loved ones.  If you have a family member who passed away in the 
following years, you are encouraged to conduct a family memorial service in 2018:   

                        Year of Death 

      2017    1st year memorial 

      2016    3rd year memorial 

      2012    7
th
 year memorial 

      2006  13th year memorial 

      2002  17th year memorial 

      1994  25th year memorial 

      1986  33rd year memorial 

       1969  50th year memorial 

Please call the Temple office at (206) 329-0800 to schedule a service.        -JN 
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Photos by Sat Ichikawa 

 

Musical Notes Our Seattle Betsuin 

Ukulele Band has been very busy lately.  The 
group joined Camp Fire at Wisteria Manor on No-
vember 29 to spread holiday cheer, introduced the 
Thanksgiving gatha from Hawaii for hondo service 
in December and practiced music for the New 
Yearôs party entertainment.   The youth musicians 
are also actively participating.  Thank you to Jared 
for providing service music with me for Bodhi Day 
and at the childrenôs service in December.  We al-
so appreciate Kristy and Lani Carpenter organizing 
youth musicians to perform the customary gathas 
Yube no Uta and Ondokusan II for the New Yearôs 
Eve service.  How nice to see the founding Bodhi 
Ensemble members back from college during their 
holiday break! 

 
Members of the Seattle Betsuin Gagaku 

Group trekked to Tacoma to practice on December 
9 with Rev. Kakihara before he departs for Japan.  
Rinban Kusunoki reviewed chanting of Ojo Raisan.  
We then tried to put it all together with the gagaku 
introduction and closing music, a lovely opportunity 
to join together with our Dharma friends in Tacoma. 

     
 
 

Submitted by Kemi Nakabayashi    
Photos by Tomi Zumoto, Kemi Nakabayashi and  

Irene Goto 

 

 


